
 

 

 

 

  

April 25, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  

Chairman       Ranking Member   

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations    

U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives   

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515  

  

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Mission Viejo Fire Station #9 Renovation Project in the fiscal 

year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Orange County Fire Authority 

located at 1 Fire Authority Road, Irvine CA 92602.  

 

This project supports comprehensive remodeling of Fire Station 9, constructed in 1974.  An 

assessment of the station’s condition prepared by an independent real estate services consulting 

firm in 2022 determined that the station is beyond life expectancy, and only serviceable for the 

near term.  The project will provide remodeling and improvements to the interior and exterior of 

the station, including the dormitories, kitchen, and restroom facilities, as well as reroofing, 

painting, flatwork, and landscaping.  The project will bring the station’s accessibility into 

compliance with ADA. The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for 

purposes authorized by 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(4).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 
 

  
 

_____________________________                       

Young Kim              

Member of Congress 


